College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee
Meeting Summary

Monday September 14, 2009

Present

Alex Quintana, Susan Estes, Virgil Stanford, Maggie Ko, Henry Villareal, Jennifer Hughes, Mike Claire, Diana Bennett, Rick Ambrose, Jackie Gamelin, Arlene Fajardo, and Charles Jones for Kathy Chaika.
The meeting was brought to order by Chairperson Rick Ambrose.
Welcome:  Alex Quintana was welcomed as the student representative.  

Action on the Agenda:  The agenda was approved 
Action on the Meeting Summary:  Meeting summaries for the May 4th and May 18th meetings were approved.

Annual calendar – Review time table of BPC responsibilities for 2009 – 2010
Rick Ambrose began the discussion on recommending some changes to the College of San Mateo Institutional Planning Calendar as it relates to budget activities.  After discussion, it was decided that the current fiscal year budget should be reviewed three times during the year rather than twice.  Now it will be reviewed in October, February, and May.   It was also recommended that the prior year budget be reviewed after the fiscal year had been closed out.  The yearend review will now take place in September after the closing.  Susan Estes recommended that  we have a review of the budget processes at the end of each fiscal year, April or May. These recommendations will be taken to the IPC by Jennifer Hughes.
Budget Reduction Strategies for 2010 – 2011 Mike Claire
During the summer the administration developed ideas for budget strategies, keeping in mind that there would be no summer surprise and that these strategies have to go forward to the campus for discussion and modification as necessary.
Mike indicated that we are advocating for changes in the allocation model as it was designed to reward growth and now we are looking at reducing FTES district wide by 600 plus as we are now over cap.  We anticipate that next year the State will be further reducing our cap.  Also historically CSM has carried  a relatively larger proportion of fulltime faculty than the other colleges, which was a benefit to the district in meeting faculty obligations.  This also needs to be taken into consideration by the district when revising the allocation model.  
Mike passed out a proposed strategy for addressing the budget reductions we are facing as a result of cuts by the State Legislature.  He indicated that he has met with the Faculty Senate, CSEA, and AFT to review the proposed strategy.   He said that he will be meeting with these groups again, as well as Associated Students, to hammer down guidelines and time frames.  Mike said he would like to get the strategy to College Council by Oct. 7th.  Further he said this will be a difficult process.  Specific recommendations will be needed before the end of the semester as the Board of Trustees will need time to look at the recommendations.  In order to balance the budget, it is highly probable that we will have some programs eliminated. We will be using last years ending balance to help us get through this year.  Currently, before using ending balance our budget is almost 98 percent salaries, and permanent salaries make up about 72 percent of the budget. 
Some programs may be centralized, and community programs such as South Bay, the police academy, will be eliminated or reduced, however South Bay will continue to operate here.  The general strategy to be  followed includes the following:
1. Eliminate low enrolled sections; achieve a minimum Load of 570.  This is implemented and ongoing.

2. Execute Board-approved managed hiring, now implemented.

3. Eliminate 2.0 administrative positions.

4. Eliminate certain programs and/or courses staffed by adjunct faculty and shift courses to Community Education where applicable.

5. Eliminate Community Partnership programs.

6. Eliminate low-enrolled, low-Load programs and/or consolidate programs where necessary
7. Execute round 2 of managed hiring if necessary.

Details of the plan have yet to be developed.  
OTHER STUFF

Developing a BPC Budget Plan Worksheet
Jennifer Hughes passed out information on institutional relationships, developed through the Institutional Planning Committee.  The relationships between Budget Planning , the various institutional plans, program reviews, division work plans Educational Master Plan, Strategic Plan etc. are identified.

Jennifer also handed out and briefly discussed an example of a work plan that the Budget Planning Committee would use as a model to develop a work plan.  This plan would include developing goals, a way to evaluate or assess the goals, and relationship to other key planning documents or mandates.  Objectives along with actions steps will be developed.  Rick Ambrose indicated that we need to accomplish this by November 9th.
Agenda for next meeting  

Working on the budget plan work sheets and further discussion of the budget reduction strategies.
Next Meeting:  Monday, May 5th at 1:00 pm.

Recorder: Virgil Stanford, Dean for Administrative Services
